
 

 

Farley Home and School Association 
Minutes of October 5th, 2022 Meeting 

A meeting of Farley Home & School Association (the “Association”) was held in person at Farley 
Elementary School on Wednesday, October 5th, 2022 at 6:30 p.m., pursuant to notice duly given. 

 
Present were Andre Costa (President), Julie Collins & Lauren Grover (Vice-Presidents), Sarah 

Tracey (Treasurer) and Fabiana Hummel (Secretary) constituting the directors in office and therefore a 
quorum.  In addition, present by invitation were numerous parents of Farley Elementary students. Mrs. 
Scanlon, Mrs. Doble & Mrs. Zinner were present at this meeting representing the School. Mr. Costa 
presided the meeting and Mrs. Hummel kept the minutes.  

 
Mr. Costa started the meeting with a welcome to everyone present.  

 
Action Items:  
 

• Budget Approval: Association unanimously approved the budget. VOTE: Yes.  
• Field Trip Busses: Association to cover field trip busses. VOTE: Yes.  
• Pumpkins for 2nd Grade: Association to purchase pumpkins for the 2nd grade class. VOTE: Yes.  
• Assemblies: Association reviewed Mrs. Collins assembly schedule for the 2022-2023 school year. 

VOTE: Yes.  
 
Discussion Items: 
 

• Finance Update: Sara Tracy gave an overview of the budget.  
 

• Fun Run 2023: School achieved goal. Dates have been decided for next year’s Fun Run 
(September 19th thru September 27th). We will discuss new chair in future meeting.  
 

• Ice Cream Social: Sarah Tracy and Melissa Angel are chairing this event. They are looking for 
volunteers.    

 
• Octoberfest: Do we want to participate in this community event? We will ask other schools if 

they are planning to be a part of it. Mary Millette will ask son if he can make origami paper 
foxes. Deadline is Friday, October 7th, 2022.  
 



• Walk to School Day: Mrs. Scanlon announced Walk to School Day will be Wednesday, 
10/12/2022 and she needs 4 volunteers to hand out stickers, water and a prize.  
 

• Courtyard Shed: Mr. Costa said the foundation for the shed is scheduled to be completed next 
Wednesday, October 12th.    

 

• Spirit Wear: Mrs. Tracy contacted previous company and they are in Florida right now not taking 
any orders. Mrs. Tracy will look into Boosterthon to produce our spirit wear. The Association is 
not looking to make any money on the sale of these items.  

 
• Hybrid Meetings: Mrs. Millette requested we go back to offering hybrid meetings. The 

Association decided we will provide a link to the following meetings so that any parent/guardian 
can connect.   

 
Then, there being no further business to come before the meeting, upon a motion duly made it was 

unanimously 

 

RESOLVED: To adjourn. 
Adjourned at approximately 7:40 p.m.  
A true record. 

 
ATTEST: 
 

Fabiana N. Hummel 
Fabiana N. Hummel 
Secretary 
 


